Andrew Puleo                                                                                                                               May 19, 2016

PEF Region 2                                                                                                                                
S/W PAC Report
I am pleased to report that (2) Region 2 members were part of PEF’s  delegation to the 2016 NASHTU

Conference in Washington DC. The delegation was comprised of PEF Federal Lobbyist, Indira Bokobza, S/W  L/M  NYMTC Team Member Angelina Foster, S/W L/M DOT Secy, Karen Patterson, Region 2 PAC Co-Chair, Ruth Hart, and S/W L/M DOT Team member Tom Lutz.
 Per below, this delegation is requesting that each Regional PAC chair find at least one DOT PEF member to follow up with the NY Congressmen in their Regions.  
From: Hart, Ruth E (DOT) 
Sent: Thursday, May 19, 2016 8:42 AM
To: Puleo, Andrew (DOT)
Cc: Patterson, Karen N (DOT); Foster, Angelina (DOT); Lutz, Tom (DOT)
Subject: NASHTU Conference follow up for PEF PAC meeting on 5/20

Andrew,

The NYSDOT contingent consisting of Angelina Foster, Tom Lutz, Karen Patterson and myself attended the 17TH Annual Conference of National Association of State Highway and Transportation Unions (NASHTU) on May 16 to May 18, in Washington DC. We were accompanied by Indira Bokobza from PEF.

We will be compiling a detailed report of the conference over the next week to share with Statewide Labor Management, NYSDOT, and PEF. In the meantime, I thought it would be good to have the statewide PAC be aware of the Federal level political activity we conducted over the last couple of days. Our contingent met with the offices of Congressmen Sean P. Maloney- NY, Paul Tonko – NY, Peter Defazio – OR, Lou Barletta – PA, Lee Zeldin – NY, John Katko – NY, Jerrold Nadler – NY, Richard Hanna – NY, Sam Graves – MO and Don Young – AK. We also met with the office of US Senator Kristen Gillibrand – NY.

We provided each office with a copy of the attached information. Each State contingent was asked by NASHTU to follow up with our State Representatives back in their home offices. I believe that the best group to coordinate that follow up is [the S/W] PAC. Please request that the Regional PAC chairs find at least one DOT PEF member to follow up with the NY Congressmen in their Regions. We ask that the Congressmen are asked once again for their support of HR 1692 (we would ideally like to see them co-sponsor the bill) and to support increased funding for transportation (ideally ask them to sign the Graves-Norton letter).

Thank you 

Ruth  
[Region 2 PAC Co-Chair
The delegation is hopeful that they will be able to secure a meeting with President Spence and legislative staff on June 8th, or 21st at PEF HQ.
